The Passive Club


Meeting minutes for February 15, 2012
Meeting called to order at 11:06 AM by former President Bob Mann
1. Attendance:   Partners Present (cons / ttm): Al Hull (0/0), Bob Mann (0/1), Manmadha Pasari (0/4), Kannappan Arumugam (0/1), Manny Sullano (0/3),  Srinivas Ponugoti (0/1), Carolyn Collins (0/0), Percy Antonio (0/3), Jan Young (0/3), Morresa Meyer (0/4), Kathleen Chall; John Janci (1/4), Rupa Kramadhati(1/3), Sumalatha Kalwala (1/5)
· Partner(s) Absent (cons / ttm): Arlene Dietz (1/3), Sherry Steinhauer (1/3)
· Visitors/New Members: no visitors
· On approved Leave:  None.
2. Secretary’s Report:

Morresa Meyer published the January minutes on the web.  Bob requested Morresa correct the attendance counts.  Al motioned to accept the minutes, Percy seconded, motion passed.
3. Treasurer's Report:   Manu published the Treasurer’s Report.  John motioned to approve the report, Morresa seconded.   Motion passed.
4. Portfolio Actions:
Investments for the current month:

a. Cash at CharterOne:
$
        457.42 (appx)
b. Cash & Checks received:
$      1243.70
c. Cash at Vanguard:
$          5.36
 Cash available for investing:
 $
1706.58 (approximately)
Proposed buys were reviewed on the spreadsheet. Proposal to accept allocations was motioned by Bob and seconded by Kannappan.  Motion passed.
5. Old Business: 
The Addendum to the partnership agreement of   The Passive Club – Transfers to a Trust was reviewed and was effective December 14, 2011.  
6. New Business: 
· Planned bank change, we had agreed to move from Charter One to Comerica Bank.  John Janci offered to organize a trip to the bank with current and former officers.  This will ensure their signatures are on file at the bank.
· Morresa and Caroline agreed to perform the required annual audit before the next meeting.
· Everyone was reminded to bring their signed K1 to the next meeting.
Meeting adjourned at 11:35 AM.
Submitted by Morresa Meyer, Secretary

